
 

 

Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 

 
April 6, 2020 
 
Mr. Dan Zeller, CA/AZ Landfill Manager      
Vulcan Materials Company      
Durbin Inert Debris Landfill     
13000 E. Los Angeles Street          
Irwindale, CA 91706 
zellerd@vmcmail.com  
 
RESCHEDULE OF PUBLIC HEARING FOR TENTATIVE WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS – DURBIN LANDFILL, IRWINDALE, CALIFORNIA (ORDER NO. R4-
2006-0078, CI-9196, GEOTRACKER GLOBAL ID L10000002295) 
 
Dear Mr. Zeller: 
 
Reference is made to our letter dated February 7, 2020, informing you that tentative 
Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) for the subject site would be presented to the 
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Water Board), at a public 
meeting on April 9, 2020. Subsequently, the meeting was tentatively postponed to April 
16, 2020, per our email dated April 1, 2020.  
 
This letter is to inform you that public hearing for the subject tentative WDRs has been 
rescheduled to May 14, 2020, at the Council Chamber of the City of Paramount, 16400 
Colorado Avenue, Paramount, CA 90723, beginning at 9:00 a.m. Postponement of the 
Board meeting item is necessary to give the Regional Water Board staff adequate time 
to review and respond to comments received. You will be informed if any changes are 
made to the tentative WDRs prior to the public meeting.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Douglas Cross (Project Manager) at (213) 
620-2246 or dcross@waterboards.ca.gov.       
 
Sincerely,   
 
 
 
  
Wen Yang, Ph.D., C.E.G 
Senior Engineering Geologist 
Land Disposal Unit 
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cc: Brianna St. Pierre, State Water Resource Control Board  
  Brianna.St.Pierre@waterboards.ca.gov 
 Jeff Hackett, Cal Recycling Jeff.Hackett@CalRecycle.ca.gov  

William Tam, City of Irwindale wtam@irwindaleca.gov  
Tony Zampiello, Main San Gabriel Basin Watermaster tonyz@watermaster.org  
Monica Galimberti, County of Los Angeles, Solid Waste Management Program  
 mgalimberti@ph.lacounty.gov 
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